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FACULTY SENATE MINUTES 
March 1, 2018 

  
Call to order:  A regular meeting of the Faculty Senate of the University of North Alabama was 
held in room 330 of the University Commons on March 1, 2018.  The meeting convened at 3:32pm. 
with President Dan Hallock presiding. 
 
Proxies: President Hallock recognized the following proxies: Tabitha Blasingame for Nikita Duke 
(Nursing, Traditional Option), Nicholas D’Acquisto for Suzanne Duvall-Zurinsky (Department of 
Art), Jill Dahlman for Tammy Winner (Department of English), Charlton James for David 
Ruebhausen (Department of Entertainment Industry), and Sandra Loew for Karen Townsend 
(Department of Counselor Education). 
 
Members in attendance: Rae Antencio, David Brommer, Lisa Clayton, Amanda Coffman, 
Katherine Crisler, Wes Davenport, Sarah Franklin, Leah Graham, Mark Greer, Dan Hallock, Felecia 
Harris, Scott Infanger, Keith Jones, Glen Marvin, John McGee, Janet McMullen, Prema Monteiro, 
Michelle Nelson, Katie Owens-Murphy, Jeffrey Ray, Alaina Reid, Lee Renfroe, Craig Robertson, 
Patricia Roden, Leigh Stanfield, Richard Statom, Daniel Stevens, Jessica Stovall, Alexander Takeuchi, 
Jason Watson, Pete Williams, Rachel Winston and Ryan Zayac. President Kitts and Vice President 
Alexander were also in attendance. 
 
Members not in attendance (without proxy):  Ian Loeppky (Department of Music), Ansley 
Quiros (Department of History), and Rachel McKelvey (Kilby Laboratory School) 
 
Approval of agenda:  
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29, 2018 memorandum from Dr. Alexander to Dr. Lee Renfroe and an additional memorandum to 
President Kitts from Dr. Alexander (see Appendix), the Faculty Senate discussed the proposal. 
 
Ms. Renee Vandiver, Ms. Catherine White, and Mr. Evan Thornton were present at the meeting to 
address any questions from the Senators.  Several questions were raised: 
 
1. Addressing a long-standing faculty salary equity issue grounded in one-time raises from 2006-07, 
Dr. Alexander committed to work on this problem defining such as the “right thing to do”. 
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4.3.2 Non-Tenure-Track and Adjunct Faculty 
 

Faculty on full-time, non-tenure-track appointments are paid through the term in equal 
monthly installments.  Faculty on adjunct appointments are paid in three equal installments 
beginning on October 1 for the fall semester and on March 1 for the spring semester. 
 

Non-tenure-track or adjunct faculty are employed for a specific period of time and all salary, 
wages, and/or other benefits will cease at the end of the specified contract term. Non-tenure-track 
faculty who are initially employed for a full academic year (9-10 months), and who are not 
reemployed by an official written offer and acceptance prior to April 1 of that academic year, will be 
treated for personnel and payroll purposes as if they will not be reemployed.  The contract amount 
will be paid in full on the June 1 payroll.  All university contributions to benefits will cease May 31 of 
that year. 
 

Non-tenure-track faculty who are reemployed after April 1 of any year will be treated as new 
employees beginning with their new contract. 

 
Information Items: 
 
The next Faculty Senate meeting is April 5, 2018 at 3:30pm in Room 330, The Commons 
 
Adjourn: 
 
Senator Roden made a motion to adjourn.  Senator Renfroe seconded the motion.  The meeting 
adjourned at 4:54pm. 
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